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The IEEE student branch IIIT Allahabad called a Tech-Professional meeting with Prof. S. N. Singh, (Professor, 

Department of Electrical Engineering, IIT, Kanpur). The meeting was held in CC-3 building (Room No 5055),  IIIT Allahabad 

at 3:00 PM. The goal of this meeting was to discuss the various benefits of IEEE membership to increase the active IEEE 

members. The meeting was also focused to motivate all the team members of IEEE Student Branch IIIT-Allahabad and inspire 

them for active participation in several IEEE activities. Dr. Rajat Kumar Singh (Faculty Counselor, IEEE-SB-IIITA) , Office 

Bearers and Committee Co-coordinators were present in the meeting.  

The meeting began as per schedule with the introductory 

speech by Mr. Sudhakar Mishra (Secretary, IEEE-SB-IIITA) to 

honor the distinguished speaker Prof. S. N. Singh with emphasizing 

his achievements. Subsequently, Mr. Vinod Kumar Jatav 

(Chaiperson, IEEE-SB-IIITA) briefed about the structural hierarchy 

of the student branch, student branch chapters and recently 

organized events at IEEE-SB-IIITA. This was followed by a brief 

introduction about the benefits of IEEE membership and association 

with the student branch by Mr. Shivam (Chairperson, Publicity 

Committee). Ms. Apurva Gupta (Chairperson, Membership 

Committee) detailed about various activities being organized at 

student branch.  

 

Prof. S. N Singh delivered a motivational talk. It was 

focused on the benefits of being an IEEE member. Prof. S. 

N Singh shared his experiences with the team members 

about the IEEE activities that he witnessed at various 

colleges; both government as well as private institutions. 

He stressed on the need to provide benefits to students to 

create widespread awareness about IEEE. He pointed out 

that the IEEE is a non-profit organization and serving the 

society to improve the technical aspects of life and the 

members are working voluntarily to support the IEEE.  

 

Prof. S. N Singh suggested that one should not overlook the 

money or the monetary aspects of IEEE and instead focus on the noble 

causes that it promotes. All the Office Bearers and Coordinators were 

overwhelmed with the inspirational words of Prof. S. N. Singh. There 

was also a healthy discussion about the various aspects of hosting IEEE 

Conference/Congress in future. At the end, Dr. Rajat Kumar Singh 

presented a memento to Prof. S. N Singh as a token of gratitude for such 

an inspirational and informative discussion.  




